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Amendments History  

Date  Amendment  Lead Author 

21st May 
2007 

Presented and agreed at Branch Leader Meeting Dr Josephine Hegarty 

29th June 
2007 

Presented at Steering Group, agreed to pilot for 1 
year 

10th Sept. 
2008 

Amended document presented to Clinical Practice 
Committee 

Prof. Josephine 
Hegarty 

17th Oct. 
2008 

Agreed at Steering Group for implementation 

19th Oct. 
2012 

Amended document presented to Steering Group Dr Mark Tyrrell 

29th Nov. 
2012 

Agreed at Clinical Practice Committee (with minor 
amendment) 

5th July 2013 Further amendments agreed at Steering Group for 
implementation  

20th March 
2015 

Discussed at Steering Group; agreed no changes to 
current policy 

Dr Bridie McCarthy 

5th April 2017  Agreed at Clinical Practice Committee (minor 
clarification amendments) 

9th May 2018 Agreed at Clinical Practice Committee  Dr Brendan Noonan 

11th May 
2018 

Amendment document presented to Steering 
Group and agreed. 

Dr Brendan Noonan 

11th /12th / 
14th October 
2022 

Document discussed and amendments agreed by 
Allocations Committee (11/10/22), Clinical Practice 
12/10/22 and Steering Group 14/10/22 

Dr Aileen Burton 
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Night Duty Guidelines for Supernumerary Placements Year 2, 3 and 4 
only 

 

• Students are not expected to have practice placement experiences on 
nights during supernumerary clinical placement, unless they (the student) 
specifically want to gain an experience which only occurs at that time or 
have caring responsibilities. This can only be conducted/organized 
pending prior agreement with the CPC, CDC, CNM/CMM and Preceptor.   

• Requests from supernumerary students in years 2, 3 and 4 will be 
considered on a case-by-case basis. It may not be possible to 
accommodate students receiving additional learning supports on night 
duty placement. There is no CPC or link lecturer support available to 
students during night duty placements. 

• Students on supernumerary placement can request to be scheduled for 
night duty in core and discipline-specific placement areas (This is not 
applicable to specialist placements, with the exceptions of Accident and 
Emergency Department and Paediatrics). Additionally, it is only applicable 
for placement areas where appropriate learning and support is available. 

• Students who request night duty placement will need to negotiate this in 
advance with their Preceptor, Clinical placement co-ordinator (CPC) or 
Clinical Development Co-ordinator (CDC) and Clinical Nurse/Midwife 
Manager (CNM/CMM).  

• In facilitating student requests, the following needs to be considered: 
Students ordinarily should complete no more than two or three nights 
per supernumerary year; however, this is negotiable pending student 
requests. 

• Students who request night duty placement will only be scheduled on 
Monday to Thursday nights inclusive. 

Note: 

Occasionally, where appropriate support and learning is not available by day, a 
student may be asked to consider doing placement on nights. Students can decline, 
as night duty is not the norm for supernumerary students. 
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Weekend Duty Guidelines 
for 

Supernumerary Placements 
for 

BSc Nursing and BSc Midwifery Students 
(Year 2, 3 & 4 only) 

 
 

Discussed at: Clinical Practice 15/6/22 & 12/10/22 
Allocations Committee 16/6/22 & 11/10/22 
Steering Group 17/6/ 22 & 14/10/22 

Effective date: October 2022  

Date of Revision  As required 

 
 
Background: In response to queries received with regards completing clinical 
placement at weekends from supernumerary students, the following is being offered 
as a pilot for one academic year starting October 2022 for supernumerary students 
in years 2, 3 and 4.  
 
This pilot programme is on a request basis from students: 
  

• Students are not expected to have practice placement experiences at 
weekends during supernumerary clinical placement, unless they (the student) 
specifically want to gain an experience which only occurs at that time, have 
caring responsibilities or they are making-up practice placement hours (to a 
maximum of 12 hours in any week). This can only be conducted/organized 
pending prior agreement with the CPC, CDC, CNM/CMM and Preceptor.   

  

• Requests from supernumerary students in years 2, 3 and 4 will be considered 
on a case-by-case basis in clinical areas that have CPC support available 
Monday to Friday only. Additionally, it is only applicable for placement areas 
where appropriate learning and support is available. It may not be possible to 
accommodate students receiving additional learning supports at weekends. 
There is no CPC or link lecturer support available to students during 
weekends.  

  
Note: This option for supernumerary students in years 2, 3 and 4 is being piloted for 
academic year 2022/23.  


